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HOUSING SUPPORT COMMITTEE MEETING

“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from June 19, 2013
In Attendance:

Ellen Blackman, Eastpointe

Karen Holliday, Eastpointe
Janice Johnson, J.M. Fields Enterprises, Inc.
Gloria McDuffie, Community Member (By Phone)
Anita Rogers, Sarah’s Refuge

Janice Sauls, The Salvation Army

Kimetha Stevens, Carolina Residential Services

Jim Walker, Life Inc.

Introductions:

The meeting was called to order by Ellen Blackman and attendee introductions were made.

Approval of Meeting Minutes:

The minutes from the March 20, 2013 and April 17, 2013 were approved
BoS Steering Committee Meeting Updates from 5-7-13

Corey Root has been hired as a project specialist by NCCEH for Balance of State coordination. Because HUD received flat funding in FY 2012, CoCs were required to rank project applications and place them into one of two tiers to prioritize them for funding. Tier 1 included the funding that HUD expected would be available; Tier 2 included the full amount needed to fund all renewals. Eastpointe’s renewal project was in Tier 1 and was approved. No word has been received about funding for new project applications.   
Regional leads to meet Tuesday, June 25th in Greensboro. Corey Root has been selected for the CHIN Advisory Committee. A motion was made and approved to provide a letter of consistency for Brick Capital Development Corporation for the funding from NCHFA for ten units of Supportive Housing.
Funding for the Interagency Council on Coordinating Homeless programs, which includes BOS coordination funding, was not included in DHHS’ budget request to the governor or in the governor’s budget. It is hopeful that the Senate will include funding and flexibility in its budget for the BoS coordination. This could call for more action from stakeholders. 
SHELTER PLUS CARE:

Karen Holiday gave an update on the Eastpointe Shelter Plus Care program. Karen reviewed the rules and process to terminate a consumer from the program. Currently there are four members of the Appeal Committee. Recommendations have been made to move to a seven member committee. Actions to fill the positions were postponed until our next meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS/UPDATES;

Several agencies and attendees shared information
The Highlands located at 600 Lockhaven Court in Goldsboro has begun taking referrals. It is a property for the elderly with six Targeted units.

After much discussion, a motion was made and approved to move the Down East Regional Committee to the 2nd Wednesday from 11:30 to 1:30.
ADJOURNMENT:

The next meeting is scheduled for July 10, 2013 at 11:30 am.  
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